




TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

LETTER OF SUPPORT

Tamale Metropolitan Assembly is an integral of part of local governance system of Ghana and

contributed immensely to local governance activities in the Metropolis with the support of other

stakeholders such as civil society organization. For this reason, Northern Accelerated Intervention for

Development (NAID) wishes to lend it maximum support to the Assembly to qualify for the Expression

of Interest to join the Open Governance Partnership (OGP) Local 2024 cohort

Among the good works the Assembly does are the establishment of Client Service Office with trained

staff to received complaints from the public, open register for the complaints and respond to them

appropriately. Through the support of UNICEF, the Assembly is implementing the Urban Sanitation

Programme with Participatory Rural Appraisal Tools such as Transect Walk, Community Mappings and

Focus Group Discussions to engage the communities in the project implementation.

Since 2009, NAID as a civil society organization demonstrated extensive community advocacy on

governance and social accountability through radio, television, face-to-face meeting in the area of water,

sanitation, hygiene, health, land administration and natural resources governance for the communities

in the metropolis and beyond and to hold the duty bearers accountable for their stewardship.

The organization has personnel of skillful and rich background in Social Accountability tools for Africa and

Certified by World Bank Institute.

For any follow-up information kindly contact Mohammed Saani Iddrisu through email:
naidghana@gmail.com . Looking forward to a successful application from Tamale Metropolitan
Assembly.

Best regard,

Mohammed Saani Iddrisu

(Executive Director)
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